All Saints, South Wingfield



Monthly News Update

September 2025

Verse for the month: 1 Peter 3: 15

Always be prepared to give an answer to everyone who asks you to give the reason for the hope that you have.

SEPTEMBER SUNDAY SERVICES

7 11am Holy Communion

14 11am Celtic Morning Prayer

21 11am Holy Communion

28 11am Iona Morning Prayer



Morning Prayer, in the church:

9 - 9.30 am, Wednesdays. All welcome!

Bible Study at 15 Linbery Close, Oakerthorpe,

This month's meeting: 16 September, 10.30 -12.00 All welcome!

The church will be OPEN for visitors on Wednesdays and Sundays, through August, September and October 2025.

Continued thanks to our friends at Zion Church for the use of their building for our PCC meetings until the church hall is back in use later in the year.

A prayer for September

Lord Jesus, please give us the confidence to share our faith in you with those we meet along the way.

This month please pray for:

- students and teachers as they begin a new academic year;
- an end to the conflicts in Ukraine and the Middle East, and help for the starving in Gaza;
- the work of all branches of the NHS, local and national;
- our mission and ministry work in the parish;
- the schoolchildren's harvest celebration in church.
- the ongoing discussions with the diocese about a new central heating boiler for the church.

News

In the church: We are delighted with the response to opening the church to visitors two days a week through the summer. Particularly pleasing are the kind comments left by visitors in the Visitors' Book. As a result we are extending the open days to the end of October.

School Visit: We look forward to welcoming the schoolchildren into the church on 10th October for a celebration of harvest.

Church Hall Repairs: Work is progressing well and by now the walls will have been plastered and the new kitchen and toilets should have been fitted. Also, discussions are taking place to ensure that the hall will be fully equipped and ready for re-opening later in the year.

Churchyard: Please be aware of the small marker pegs across the churchyard from the hall porch to the east end of the church, marking the path of the underground power cable.

For more information:

access https://www.achurchnearyou.com and search for South Wingfield

Contact details for all church business: Revd Jo Honour 07902 111253

vicarjocsw@gmail.com

Diana Marshall 01773 833667